WOODBROOK NEWSLETTER Spring 2017

Board of Directors
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Larry Smith - (2-33)

Secretary:  
Craig Doyle - (2-65)
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Gary Locke - (2-50)

Director:  
Tom LaPointe - (2-8)

Treasurer:
Kathy Caruso

Newsletter:  
Carole O’Neill

President’s Message:

As I sit here in South Carolina watching the pollen cover our patio and beyond, it’s hard to believe it’s time to pack the car and head for New Hampshire. 

My last message informed you of our intent to seek additional proposals for an electric study at Woodbrook. With the knowledge and experience of Diane Bevilaqua, we contacted six potential bidders with a Request For Proposal document.  While there is interest in bidding on the actual work to be done, only one new company sent us a bid on the study. They are PLM out of Hopkinton, MA. Their bid was $32,000 for the study and $25,000 to $30,000 for the design. While they did not submit a new bid according to our RFP forms, the bid last summer from New Horizon Technologies from Sterling, MA was $38,000 for both the study and the design. A representative from New Horizons spoke to us at our Annual Meeting in August. 

Diane’s preference is for the Board to recommend PLM because of their in-house engineers and qualifications to offer alternatives. While we respect her knowledge in this field, the Board feels the difference of $14,000 to $19,000 can be better spent on the actual work phase. We agreed to allow you to meet with the top bidders and vote your choice. Therefore, we will ask a representative from PLM to attend our meeting on May 21st so you can ask questions. We will also contact New Horizons Technologies to see if their bid has changed, since their original submission on August 4, 2016 was listed as valid for thirty days.

Carole O’Neill, President

On behalf of the Board


Opening Weekend – Our official opening date is April 15th, which is a Saturday.  The late winter weather and water turn on will determine the actual opening day.

Opening Informational and VOTING Meeting – Sunday, May 21, 2017 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge. Please download a Proxy form from the website if you will be unable to attend. 

Annual Meeting – Sunday, August 20, 2017 at 9:00 AM at the Lodge.

THIS IS AN OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION OF THESE SCHEDULED MEETINGS

Condominium Fees   [image: image1.png]


      

The enclosed invoice is due April 1, and payable no later than April 30, 2017. Amount due is $600.00.  To avoid late fees and interest, payment must be post marked no later than April 30, 2017.

Payments should be mailed to:

Woodbrook Camp and Tennis Club, PO Box 723, Fitzwilliam, NH 03447. 

Site Managers

Buddy McRell and Tom Kelly have been appointed Site Managers for the 2017 season.  We will be interviewing for a third manager after we open. 

A special thank you to Doug Ibelle, winter site manager, for a job well done.  Harry Damon kept Woodbrook plowed and sanded when needed, and his  work has been greatly appreciated.

Boating and Fishing Committee Update

This committee met in the fall and because most of the committee had boats docked in the area of question, they decided to do nothing new for 2017. As a Board, we could not accept this report. We will have a policy for discussion at the May 21st meeting. In the meantime, don’t leave your boats in that area or you will be fined. 
Entertainment Committee

The Entertainment Committee is working on the event calendar this year promises to be, well, entertaining. Fran Kelly and her committee have added a couple of new events. One is 3 card Bingo. It will be held Friday evenings at 7 pm at the Lodge, twice a month. They have hired Lowe Budget Band to play at our Labor Day Party at the beach. They also moved a couple of events so more folks can take advantage of them. The Adult Fishing Tournament will be held on June 24th, Kid’s movie night will be held on Saturdays at 6 pm. They are looking for a few people to run the Kid’s Fishing Tournament on Memorial Day weekend. Please call Fran if you are interested. They will not be able to run the event without an adult volunteer. The Committee will meet on May 21st following the Information/Voting meeting at the Lodge. Anyone interested in helping or has any ideas for an event is asked to attend.

Webmaster      [image: image2.wmf]
Janet Moore is our Webmaster.  She may be contacted at webmaster@woodbrooknh.com.  Please contact her regarding any postings.  She has a lot of information posted regarding DRA regulations, Bylaws, Board Meeting Minutes, Newsletters, Property Sales and any current happenings. Per our attorney, disclaimers have been posted on the WB website and the Friends of Facebook page.  

Gatekeeper                       [image: image3.wmf]
If you have any problems or concerns with the gate, or need to purchase a new remote, please contact the gatekeeper at gatekeeper@woodbrooknh.com The gate has offered Woodbrook Owners greater security and limited unauthorized vehicles coming in from Route 12.  Remotes may be purchased for $25.00.  
Owner’s List

Fred Cilberto updates our Owner’s list.  Please notify 

him of any address, telephone or name change so that the information is current.  He may be reached at 

 f-jciliberto@msn.com  Lists are available at the office.

Office

The Woodbrook Office is open every Saturday from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM.  beginning Memorial Day thru Labor Day.  Please consider volunteering for one Saturday this season. 
Messages of Note

This year we will not have enough members of the DRB on site when Woodbrook officially opens, therefore permits will not be approved until after May 15, 2017. DRB permits will be available in the Woodbrook office. If your 2016 permitted work has not been completed and you want to work on your property before May 15th, please call Larry Smith at 813-752-0999.  All open permits need to be renewed. 
Last season some owners violated our dumpster policy. Please make sure you are aware of all the Woodbrook rules so we don’t have to issue any fines in 2017. Garbage should NOT be brought from home.  Other materials, which should NOT be found in the dumpsters, include TVs, furniture, carpeting, mattresses, oils, grills, metal or any construction materials.  Boxes should be cut up or crushed.  Land Fill Permits may be obtained from the Fitzwilliam Town Hall at no cost.

Remember that all boats, trailers, canoes, kayaks, jet skis, paddleboats and both sides of golf carts must be identified. The tarmac is a common area designated for the overflow of owners and guest parking as the parking  of cars on the roads presents a safety hazard. The tarmac policy does not allow for the parking of a second trailer as described in our by-laws, although boats and trailers are permitted.
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Woodbrook contributes $25.00 for families who have lost an immediate family member.  Please feel free to notify her at 978-448-2704 or by email vivaciousvera@verizon.net
In Memoriam


Our deepest sympathies to the following families for their loss:







                     

Kay Eisenthauer – sister of Roberta Mills

Barbara Fazio – sister of Janet Moore

